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1. Brief Update

1.1 In consultation with policing partners we felt the IVOLT was unproductive and 
represented yet another meeting where the same issues were discussed. As a result 
and in consultation partners felt current and emerging issues would be better dealt 
with by way of merging the IVOLT with the weekly tasking meetings. As a result a 
new task and finish group was set up which meets each Tuesday.  Variety of internal 
and external partners are invited where crime and ASB data is shared along with 
CCTV data. This data serves as predictor as to where partnership resources need to 
be tasked in terms of priority areas. Data and tasking requests also guide the group 
as to where general tasking such as police, security and the new anti-social behaviour 
enforcement team patrols are tasked. 

1.2 Partners both internal and external bring issues feeding in from TTCG and standing 
case conference, crime and ASB where requests for a multi-track response are 
discussed. CCTV request are also discussed and approved or rejected based on 
data, logistical or other issues affecting installation. 

1.3 LBBD have rolled out a new Community Safety Enforcement officer service. The 
service staffed currently by 7 officers working shifts 07:00 until 22:00 over 6 days. We 
still have three further officers to recruit. Patrols are generally assigned to patrol and 
enforce the three Public Spaces Protection Order zones. We have been taking action 
serving ASB warning notices against the anti-social rough sleepers around our Town 
Centre, Dagenham Heathway and other areas where data and or report suggest a 
uniformed presence is required. 

2. Key Challenge(s):

N/A 
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3.      Emerging Trends

3.1     Incidents of anti-social behaviour perpetrated by rough sleepers is on the increase. 

3.2     Reports and priorities from other groups such as TTCG suggest violence against     
women and girls is a priority around our transport links. This is being addressed by 
multiple police and council joint operations. 

4. Support required from CSP Board

N/A

5. List of Appendices:  

 N/A


